
                                       STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE- TOWN OF SURRY 

            SELECTMEN 

                 MEETING MINUTES MARCH 2, 2015 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Bruce 

Smith.  

The selectmen discussed the abatement request from Eversource and Northern New England.  

Pete Bissell spoke with the selectmen about the septic  approval review in conjunction with the building 

permit process.  

Kirsten and Gregg Smith approached the selectmen about having the youth of their church offer their 

services for town projects in July 2015. They would be especially interested in developing a 

comprehensive map and photo journal of the town cemetery or other similar one day projects.   

Nancy Best dropped off her building permit application.  

Pete Bissel spoke with the selectmen about the subdivision of the 2 Graf lots on the Wilber Rd which 

was not on record with the state.   

The selectmen spoke with Durwin Clark about the budget for the Highway to date in comparison to 2014 

and the cost to the town  for the extra person on the snow plowing. The selectmen have asked him to 

come into the office on the 3rd Monday of the month to improve the communication. He was asked to 

post the Merriam Bridge with the proper weight signs. The selectmen also discussed the mplementation 

of a signed manifest for the payroll and the change it could make to his pay period. The selectmen will 

look into how other town’s sign for payroll.  

The selectmen discussed having the town clerk come in next week to discuss the deposit procedures and 

the progress on the municipal agent business.  

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept the minutes. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen 

agreed to accept the minutes as presented.  

Bruce Smith presented an explanation of Article 5 to the town’s people to be sent from Larry Sportello’s 

email list. The selectmen agreed to have him forward the information on Article 5.  

The selectmen discussed the removal of town records from private homes.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 



 


